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Board approves elementary boundary revisions for fall 2019 
Boundary plan creates service area for new elementary and helps reduce overcrowding  
 
At its June 19 meeting, the school 
board approved elementary boundary 
revisions for fall 2019 which include 
the Elementary Boundary 
Committee’s recommendation to the 
superintendent with the inclusion of 
one adjustment that shifts the 
southern boundary of Forest View 
Elementary School. The additional 
adjustment better communicates the 
boundary committee’s intent that 
driveways exiting on South 156th 
Street go to Forest View.  
 
It is estimated 1,370 current students 
will move to a different school with 
approval of this boundary revision in 
fall 2019 when Elementary No. 18 
opens. The revisions are designed to 
create a service area for Elementary 
No. 18 and help to balance 
overcrowding of elementary schools 
in the south region of the district.  
 
Finalizing elementary boundaries 
before school is out, instead of next 
fall, allows families and schools even 
more planning and transition time for 
fall 2019.  
 
Background 
In April 2016, voters said “yes” to building a new elementary school to help alleviate 
overcrowding in the district’s southern region. Elementary No. 18, under construction now at 
180th Street SE, will open in fall 2019.  
 
The Elementary Boundary Committee, including parents and staff, began work in November 
2017 to draw boundaries for the new school and to adjust boundaries for elementary schools in 
that region to balance school enrollments. The committee studied student enrollment and school 
capacities and used that information to develop its recommendation for the superintendent on 
new school boundaries. The committee collected input online through May 25, which the 
superintendent considered in developing his final recommendation.  
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The superintendent’s recommendation made two adjustments to the Elementary Boundary 
Committee’s recommendation based on additional community input and a long term perspective 
of enrollment trends over the next 10 years: 1) move Area 4, located just south of 132nd Street 
SE along 35th Avenue SE, back to Mill Creek Elementary School and 2) shift the southern 
boundary of Forest View to better align with the boundary committee’s intent that driveways 
exiting on the south side of South 156th Street go to Forest View. The board accepted only one 
of these two proposed revisions in its final decision—it did not approve moving Area 4 back to 
Mill Creek Elementary School.  
 
---end--- 
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